CENTRAL QUEENSLAND MOTOR SPORTING CLUB Inc.

PO BOX 5045
RED HILL MAIL CENTRE
NORTH ROCKHAMPTON QLD 4702

www.cqmsc.asn.au ABN 38 808 618 271



GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Date: TUESDAY 14th AUGUST 2018

Location: DIGGERS BOWLS CLUB, DIGGERS LANE, NORTH ROCKHAMPTON.

Attendees: CRAIG JERVIS (Chair), JACLYN HOTZ, CHRIS SEAMAN, ROSS MAKELA,

DANNY BENSON, CLAY WESTON, ARTHUR RAMM, CHRIS BAXTER, DAVE

WATSON, PAUL MAKELA

Visitors RICHARD NIXON

Apologies: BRIAN BROSNAN, KASSI JERVIS, SIMON HOTZ

MEETING OPENED AT p.m.

Craig moved that the minutes of previous meeting 10/07/2018 as read by Jackie Hotz be accepted as true and correct CHRIS BAXTER Seconded by CHRIS SEAMAN

MAIL IN:- Wufoo Subscription \$19.00,

MAIL OUT:- Membership Cards

TREASURERS REPORT:

Treasurer report for July 2018 report was read by Clay He moved that the report be accepted as being true and correct Seconded by PETER GOLTZ The Meeting voted in favor to accept this report.

NEW MEMBER APPLICATIONS:-

Family:

David Volling

Single:

Jordan Lowien Tom Branton Taylor Clark Graham Crane Grant Pratt Shannon Neale

ALL MEMBERS VOTED IN FAVOUR TO ACCEPT ALL MEMBERS

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Item 1: Barriers – going to be shipped to Gladstone to do a job, then we will be contacted. In the second hand is \$1000.00 a length new is \$12000 each – This issue is ongoing. Grant money may be available for the purchase of this sort of equipment. The council is on our side to push for motorsport.

NEW BUSINESS

ITEM 1: Looking at a new website due to getting back to looking at Wowan Rally or a rally of some sort. The hill sprint is great and these need to be broad casted on our web page and Facebook. Craig wants to engage a web designer to develop our clubs presentation. At a guess it may cost between \$2000-\$4000. A vote was held. All in favour

<u>ITEM 2:</u> We need to get back to running a rally for the club, either Wowan or Byfield possibility. We need to go and have a look at Byfield and see what they offer. We received an email from Gerard McConkey regarding 2019 Rally Championship. They have made an invitation to the Townsville club and have invited CQMSC to consider the Wowan Rally. They feel the field size have potential to grow in 2019. Suggesting we hold this event around mid to late August. Craig will reply with a possible request of being moved to June/July. We also need key personal. August wont work due to fire hazards.

<u>ITEM 3:</u> Dates for Hill Sprint 2019 looking at around 13th/14th July 2019. Members in agreeance to have the event at the same time. Moving this event to a 2 day event. Applying to have the range closed for 5 days. Enough time to set up and check and test the track.

OTHER BUSINESS:-

ITEM 1: Mandalay – Sitting there doing nothing, Craig will get back onto that next week. Get onto Engineers and town planners

EVENT REPORTS:-

Tony Stennett Driftkhana 5th August 2018 – 20 Entries – Passenger rides more passenger rides than any other event 37 Passenger Rides. Last car on track at 3:45pm. Everything all packed up and done by 4:45pm. Wants to have one more event by the end of the year. Made around \$700.00 from the event.

Hill Sprint 2018 – Overall was a successful event. Encountered some issues from the setup and running of the event. Feedback food/coffee people was a very successful day. The debrief has been held and dealing with issues arising. Competitors loved the track and can't wait to come back next year.

UPCOMING EVENTS:-

Motorkhana / Khanacross 2nd September at Rosel Park

MEETING CLOSED AT 9:16p.m.